

## FROM THE DESK OF MATTHEW COHEN

## **COMMISSIONER, ANC 3E, SMD 01**

April 19, 2021

Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration 2000 14th Street, NW, Suite 400 South Washington, DC 20009 Email: abra.legal@dc.gov

RE: ANC 3E Protest Petition – Le Kavacha Bistro – License No. ABRA-117768

Dear Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration:

I am writing on behalf of ANC 3E to protest the application of Le Kavacha Bistro (the "Licensee") at 4619 41<sup>st</sup>, N.W. I have been authorized by ANC 3E to submit this letter in response to the placard dated February 12, 2021. The Licensee has applied for a new license under the D.C. Alcoholic Beverage Control Act. The Protest Hearing date is scheduled on July 14, 2021 at 1:30 p.m.

ANC 3E protests the application for the following reason as outlined in § 25-313: The effect of the establishment on peace, order, and quiet, including the noise and litter provisions set forth in §§ 25-725 and 25-726.

I, as Vice-Chair of ANC 3E, and Commissioner of the single member district in which Le Kavacha Bistro is located (3E-01), will represent the ANC in all hearings once we are granted standing. I can be reached at:

4411 42<sup>nd</sup> Street, NW Washington, DC 20016

Email: matthew.cohen@anc.dc.gov

Phone: (202) 494-6594

Thank you for your review and consideration, and I look forward to hearing from you.

## Sincerely,

 $/_{\rm S}/$ 

Matthew Cohen Commissioner for ANC 3E-01 Vice Chair, ANC 3E

CC: Jonathan Bender, ANC3E Chairman
Tom Quinn, Commissioner
Amy Hall, Commissioner
Jonathan McHugh, Commissioner
Sherry A. Cohen, Administrator
Sidon Yohannes, Counsel for La Kavacha Bistro